
TOWN OF CROSS PLAINS BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

MONTHLY MEETING JANUARY 2023
The Board of Supervisors of the Town of Cross Plains held their regular monthly meeting on January 12, 2023 in person and via zoom.  Notice of the meeting was posted at the Community Center, Town Website and Town Garage on January 5, 2023.  Board Members Greg Hyer, Jeff Baylis, Greg Haack, Patty Mullins, Treasurer Bonnie Krattiger and 3 citizens were present for the regular Board meeting.  Paul Correll was present via zoom.   Chairman Greg Hyer called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  Patty Mullins led the Pledge of Allegiance.
Approval of the Minutes of the December 16 Board Meeting.  Motion was made by Greg Haack, seconded by Patty Mullins to accept the December 16 Town Board minutes with corrections.  Board members Paul Correll, Patty Mullins, Greg Hyer and Greg Haack approved.   Jeff Baylis abstained.  Motion carried.  

Review of Financial Report and Action on Payment of Bills.   Financial Report for December 31 will be deferred until next month.  The list of invoices for payment was reviewed.  Motion was made by Patty Mullins and seconded by Jeff Baylis to approve payment of invoices in the amount of $2,163,313.83.  All Board members approved.  Motion carried.  

Chair/Clerk Announcements – Clerk:  None   Chair: Louise Klopp, long-time resident passed away this past week and was very involved in Town issues.  Bruce Boehnen indicated the Town will be getting bids for road damage done from ATC work in the Township. Two Great Pryenees dogs are running loose in the township in the Garfoot/Observatory Road area.  If you see these dogs running loose, please contact Dane County Public Health Madison and Dane County at phanimalservices@publichealthmdc.com. 
Public Participation for three minutes on any item.  Joe Mulkay brought up two minor issues-He searched town ordinances for sidewalk clearing.  He daily walks and there are some sidewalks that are not cleared after a snow fall.  He wondered if the Town would consider creating an ordinance for sidewalk clearing.   The other issue is if there is any interest in weed control for the park.  Chairman indicated we do get a quote for two applications for weed control from Weedman but if he would like to send a quote, the Board would look at both and make a decision.
Action on Renewal of Contract for Tim Zander lawn mowing and snow shoveling and Weedman Quote.  Motion was made by Greg Haack and seconded by Jeff Baylis to approve the renewal of the lawn mowing and snow shoveling contract with Tim Zander from January 1, 2023 to December 31, 2023.  There is no increase in hourly rate for snow removal or lawn care.   All Board members approved.    Motion carried.  Weedman quote was deferred until next Board meeting. 
Action on Bill and Sue Laufenberg request for lot and residential zoning on County Highway J.   Motion was made by Paul Correll and seconded by Greg Haack to approve the zoning request by Bill and Sue Laufenberg on County Road J.  All Board members approved.    Motion carried.  
Action on ARPA and ATC Funds Uses.  Greg Hyer listed some ideas on uses for the ARPA and ATC funds.  Some ideas were water nitrate reduction at Town Hall, replace original salt shed, redo hall parking lot, hall HVAC upgrade, Braun Road ditching, Pine Bluff ditching, playground set replacement, solar at town hall and garage, pickle ball court, purchase of development rights.    
Action on authorizing direct deposit of payroll checks for Bruce and Deb Boehnen.  Motion was made by Greg Hyer and seconded by Jeff Baylis to approve the authorization for direct deposit of payroll checks for all employees paid monthly for the Town of Cross Plains. If employee does not want direct deposit, they will need to wait until Board meeting for payroll check.  All Board members approved.    Motion carried.
Discussion/Action of Temporary Picnic License for St. Mary of Pine Bluff for February 18, 2023.    Motion was made by Patty Mullins and seconded by Jeff Baylis to approve the temporary picnic license for St. Mary of Pine Bluff for February 18, 2023.  All Board members approved.    Motion carried.    
Motion to adjourn was made by Greg Haack and seconded by Jeff Baylis.   All Board members approved.    Motion carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:56 p.m.

Nancy Meinholz, Clerk


